2023-2024 学年广东省深圳市光明区六年级(上)期末英语试卷

一、完成句子。根据图片提示,用适当的单词填空,每空一词。

1. (2023 秋•光明区期末)完成句子。

My brother had an apple ______before bedtime. That's not a good eating habit.



2. (2024•重庆模拟) Look at the black ______ from the car.It makes the air dirty.



3. (2024•重庆模拟) Lily is my music teacher.She is a good _____ too.



4. (2024•重庆模拟) It was tiring to ______ a hole.



5. (2024•重庆模拟) There are more and more tall ______ in Guangming now.



二、选词填空。

6. (2024•重庆模拟)选词填空。读句子,在方框中选择合适的选项,完成句子。

A. insects	B. countryside	C. asleep D. way	E.unhealthy
------------	----------------	------------------	-------------

- (1) Some _____ in Hongqiao Park are in danger.
- (2) Linda was hungry and tired. She had two hamburgers and then fell _____.
- (3) Joe did not have breakfast this morning. That is _____.
- (4) I spent my summer holiday with my grandparents in the _____.

(5) 1 found one hundred yuan on my _____ home.

三、补全短文。

7. (2024•重庆模拟)补全短文。根据上下文,用所给词的正确形式填空,每空一词。

Mr Li and Mrs Li have a son and a daughter. They are John and Alice. John is a primary school student. He is seven (1) ______ (year) old. He (2) ______ (like) riding bikes in the park. Alice is a two - year - old girl. She enjoys (3) ______ (run) in the park. Last Saturday, the Lis (4) (go) to Honghuashan Park. There (5) ______ (be) a lot of children under the trees. John and Alice had a lot of fun with the children there.

四、补全对话。

8. (5分)(2024•重庆模拟)选择合适的选项完成对话。

Miss Fang: Good morning, children.Let's (1) _____ trees today.How do trees help us?

Linda: They can cool the air and keep our city clean.

Miss Fang: You're right. Trees help us in many ways. We get (2) ______things from trees.

Joe: Yes.Wood (3) ______ trees.We use wood to make many things, such as desks and pencils.

Miss Fang: That's right. We also use wood to (4) _____. Trees are important in our life, so we should (5) _____.

A. plant more trees B. comes from C. talk about D. a lot of E. make paper

9. (2023 秋•光明区期末)从方框中选择合适的选项完成对话,有一个选项是多余的。

A.It's about a brave policeman.	B.Shall we go and see a film?	
C.Are there any exciting films on?	D.Where shall we meet?	
E.When shall we meet?	F.It's about a girl called Alice.	

Cindy and Sam are talking about films.

Cindy: Hi, Sam. What are you going to do this weekend?

Sam: I have no idea. (1)

Cindy: Sure. (2) _____

Sam: I don't know.Let me check on the Internet.Would you like to see Police Story?

Cindy: Um.What is it about?

Sam: (3) _____He catches bad people.

Cindy: That's cool, but I saw it yesterday.

 Sam: How about the film Alice in Wonderland?
 (4) ______She has an amazing journey in a rabbit hole.

 Sam: That's interesting.Let's go and see it on Saturday.

Cindy: Sounds great. (5)

Sam: Let's meet at the gate of the cinema.

五、完形填空。

10. (2024•重庆模拟)完形填空。阅读下面短文,选出最佳选项。

Dear Jack,

My name is John.I'd like to be your e - friend.I live in London.People like visiting Big Ben here.It is a (1) place in the UK.I like eating fish and chips, (2) _____ I am not fat.That's because I like doing sport very much.

I have a wonderful family.My father is a (3) _____.My mother is a teacher, too.I have a sister in Grade Six now.She is going to (4) _____ next year.We usually go to (5) _____ together.We all like robots!

What about you? Please write back soon and tell me about yourself.

Yours,

John

(1) A. small	B. famous	C. dirty
(2) A. but	B. so	C. or
(3) A. police	B. nurse	C. teacher
(4) A. primary school	B. junior high school	C. high school
(5) A. insect museum	B. car museum	C. science museum

六、阅读理解。(每小题0分,共15分)

11. (2023 秋•光明区期末)阅读短文,根据短文内容,完成信息卡,每空一词。

Hong - Box

Guangming's first Natural Ecology(自然生态) Museum is coming!

Leopard Cat

The Leopard Cat is one kind of the wild animals in Hongqiao Park.It looks like a leopard but it is a cat.It is larger than a house cat.There are just about 230,000 Leopard Cats in China and they are the protected (受保护的) animals in China.The Leopard Cat usually comes out and moves around to find some food at night.It eats some small insects and animals.The Leopard Cat likes climbing trees and swimming.So where does it live? It lives in

the tree or in the cave!

Come and know more about the animals in danger!

The Leopard Cat

Size: larger than a house cat

Number: about (1) _____ in China

Habit (习性): comes out at (2) _____

Food: small insects and (3)

Hobbies: (4) ______trees and swimming

Places to live: in the tree or in the (5)



12. (2024•重庆模拟)阅读下列短文,从每小题所给的三个选项中选出最佳选项。

I am Mike.I have a neighbour.He is a young man.He is not tall but strong.He always goes out at night and comes back home in the morning.

One day, I met him at the gate.He wore a pair of sunglasses, a black mask (口單) and a black T - shirt.He looked unhappy.His wife asked him, "Did you use knives (刀) yesterday? ""Yes, "he answered.I thought he was going to rob (抢劫) a bank!Then he turned around and smiled at me, but I was afraid of him.

The next day, I met him again.But this time, his son asked him, "Did you help people yesterday?" "Yes.A lot, " he answered.Suddenly, I knew his job!He is a doctor.He always goes to the hospital and helps others at night.He usually wears a pair of sunglasses and a black mask because he is tired.He doesn't want to show his tired face to his neighbours!

(1) When does the young man always go out?

A. In the morning.

B. In the afternoon.

C. At night.

(2) How did Mike feel when the young man smiled?

A. He was happy.

B. He was afraid.

C. He was unhappy.

(3) Where does the young man go at night?

A. The hospital.

B. The bank.

C. Other's home.

(4) Why does the young man wear sunglasses and a mask?

A. Because he wants to look cool.

B. Because he doesn't like his neighbours at all.

C. Because he doesn't want to show others his tired face.

(5) What do you think of the young man?

- A. He is noisy.
- B. He is not kind.
- C. He is helpful.

13. (2023 秋•光明区期末)阅读理解。

Every year on 22nd April, over 192 countries celebrate (庆祝) Earth Day.It's an important day.It tells people to help our Earth.

On Earth Day, many people in the US keep their cars at home and go to work by underground. Many children like wearing a blue and green T - shirt on that day. Blue and green clothing is like the blue sky and the green trees.

The theme (主题) for Earth Day in 2024 will be the"Planet (星球) vs.Plastics".Many turtles, seabirds and dolphins <u>get caught in plastic bags</u>.They can't move and some of them even die!That's why people stop using plastic bags and bring their own shopping bags.Some people like drawing pictures on their own shopping bags.They want to tell more people to help our Earth.It is a good way, isn't it? Next Earth Day, will you join them together?

(1) How many countries celebrate Earth Day?

A.Over ninety - two.

B.Over One hundred and ninety - two.

C.Over One hundred and twenty - two.

(2) What colour is the T - shirt on Earth Day?

A.Blue and green.

B.Green and yellow.

C.Blue and white.

(3) What's the meaning (意思) of "get caught in plastic bags"? ____



В.

С.

(4) Why do people draw on their own shopping bags?

A.Because they like drawing pictures very much.

B.Because they want to get more money for their family.

C.Because they want to tell more people about helping the Earth.

(5) What's the best title of this article?

A.Planet vs.Plastics

B.Wearing T - shirt

C.Helping our Earth

七、书面表达。

14. (2023 秋•光明区期末)书面表达。

亲爱的同学们,去年暑假你去了哪里游玩呢?请你根据思维导图的提示,介绍一下自己的假期生活。 要求:(1)包括思维导图中五个方面的内容,可适当发挥;(2)语句通顺,条理清晰,书写规范;(3) 不少于 50 个词。



My summer holiday

Last summer holiday, I

2023-2024 学年广东省深圳市光明区六年级(上)期末英语试卷

参考答案与试题解析

一、完成句子。根据图片提示,用适当的单词填空,每空一词。

1. (2023 秋•光明区期末)完成句子。

My brother had an apple _____before bedtime. That's not a good eating habit.



【答案】 pie

【分析】我哥哥睡前吃了一个苹果派。这不是一个好的饮食习惯。

【解答】由图可知,这是一个派。派可译为: pie。不定冠词 an 后接可数名词的单数。

故答案为: pie。

【点评】结合图片内容及语法知识作答,学会名词词义辨析。

2. (2024•重庆模拟) Look at the black <u>______</u> from the car.It makes the air dirty.



【答案】 smoke

【分析】看看来自汽车的黑烟。它使空气变脏了。

【解答】题干句意:看看来自汽车的黑____。它使空气变脏了。由图片和句意可知是黑烟,烟 smoke,不可数名词, black smoke 黑烟。

故答案为: smoke。

【点评】熟记常见的名词词义,根据所给的图片和句意,填写正确的单词。

3. (2024•重庆模拟) Lily is my music teacher.She is a good <u>dancer</u> too.



【答案】dancer

【分析】莉莉是我的音乐老师。她也是一名好的舞蹈家。

【解答】根据图片和句意可知,本题考查单词 dancer,名词,舞蹈家,由 a 可知, dancer 是单数。 故答案为: dancer。

【点评】读懂句意,结合题干和图画,填写合适的单词。

4. (2024•重庆模拟) It was tiring to <u>dig</u> a hole.



【答案】 dig

【分析】挖洞是累人的。

【解答】根据图片和句意可知,此人在挖洞。dig 挖,动词原形。It is+形容词+to do sth 做某事是怎么样的, It 为形式主语, to dig a hole 为真正的主语, to 后需接动词原形。

故答案为: dig。

【点评】结合句意及语法知识进行作答,学会动词原形的用法和动词词义辨析。

5. (2024•重庆模拟) There are more and more tall <u>______</u> in Guangming now.



【答案】buildings

【分析】现在在光明有越来越多的高楼。

【解答】由图片和句意可知本题考查单词 building 楼房,可数名词,由 are 可知 building 用复数 buildings。

故答案为: buildings。

【点评】理解名词单复数形式和拼写,结合图片作答。

二、选词填空。

6. (2024•重庆模拟)选词填空。读句子,在方框中选择合适的选项,完成句子。

A. insects B. countryside C. asleep D. way E.unhealthy

(1) Some <u>A</u> in Hongqiao Park are in danger.

(2) Linda was hungry and tired. She had two hamburgers and then fell <u>C</u>.

(3) Joe did not have breakfast this morning. That is \underline{E} .

(4) I spent my summer holiday with my grandparents in the \underline{B} .

(5) 1 found one hundred yuan on my <u>D</u> home.

【答案】(1) A

- (2) C
- (3) E
- (4) B
- (5) D
- 【分析】(1)虹桥公园的一些动物处于危险中。
- (2) 琳达又饿又累。她吃了两个汉堡然后睡着了。
- (3) 琼今天早上没吃早饭。那是不健康的。
- (4) 我在农村和我的祖父母度过暑假。
- (5) 在我回家的路上,我发现100元钱。

【解答】(1)考查名词词义辨析。句意:虹桥公园的一些动物处于危险中。some一些,后可接可数名词的复数和不可数名词。insects 昆虫,可数名词的复数。符合题意,故选:A。

(2)考查形容词词义辨析。句意:琳达又饿又累。她吃了两个汉堡然后睡着了。fell 是 fall 的过去式, fall 后接形容词作表语, fall asleep 是动词短语, 睡着了, 符合题意, 故选: C。

(3)考查形容词词义辨析。句意: 琼今天早上没吃早饭。那是不健康的。常识判断,不吃早餐是不健康的。unhealthy不健康的,符合题意,故选: E。

(4)考查名词词义辨析。句意:我在农村和我的祖父母度过暑假。介词 in 后需接地点名词, countryside 是名词, in the countryside 在农村,符合题意,故选: B。

(5)考查名词词义辨析。句意:在我回家的路上,我发现 100 元钱。on my way home 是介词的固定搭配,在我回家的路上。故选: D。

【点评】读懂句子意思,结合题干中的单词,选择合适的一项作答。

三、补全短文。

7. (2024•重庆模拟)补全短文。根据上下文,用所给词的正确形式填空,每空一词。

Mr Li and Mrs Li have a son and a daughter. They are John and Alice. John is a primary school student. He is seven (1) <u>years</u> (year) old. He (2) <u>likes</u> (like) riding bikes in the park. Alice is a two - year - old girl. She enjoys (3) <u>running</u> (run) in the park. Last Saturday, the Lis (4) <u>went</u> (go) to Honghuashan Park. There (5) <u>were</u> (be) a lot of children under the trees. John and Alice had a lot of fun with the children there.

【答案】(1) years

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载 或阅读全文,请访问: <u>https://d.book118.com/678126024106007003</u>